
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 31 
FOLLOWING THE 10:00 SERVICE 

 
 

Decorate the trunk of your 
vehicle, wear spooky/fun 

Halloween attire, and pass 
out treats and trinkets to 
our younger parishioners.  

 
 

A sign-up sheet is located on 
the hall bulletin board.   

 
 

Or talk to Angela Sturtz or 
Phyllis, call the church or 

email Phyllis 
phyllis@lovelearnserve.org 

to get involved. 
 

 

Everyone is invited to wear Halloween costumes 
to the service on October 31st – 

both the young AND the young-at-heart! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OCTOBER 10, 2021 

SPIRITUAL STUDY 

MUSICAL NOTES 

This Sunday, we have decided to bring our 
Bellwether Retreat music to you! The 
music you will hear was selected for a 
contemporary service which will invite a 
more relaxed atmosphere than we are 

accustomed to at St. Michael’s. Parishioner Ricky 
Becker is a man of many talents and he has agreed to 
play his guitar and lead the songs for today’s service.  
We hope you enjoy this time of joyful praise!  

 
 
 
Each Wednesday at 5:00 pm, Fr. Foster is leading a 
Spiritual Study on “The Book of Forgiving” by Desmond 

Tutu and Mpho Tutu.   This group is 
meeting via Zoom, and concludes each 
week with a Compline service around 6 
pm. The Zoom meeting link to join the 
group can be found in the Friday email 
or on the Church website, under the 
“Worship” tab, by scrolling to the 
bottom and using the link for Compline.   
 

 

We look forward to the second meeting of our Book + 
Dinner Club and meeting some new friends and 

enjoying dinner & a book discussion.  
Join us on Monday, October 18th at 6 
pm at Irene Ehrmin’s home (RSVP to 
Irene: 419-536-7358). We are 
currently reading a book by Maggie 
O’Farrell, called Hamnet: A Novel of 
the Plague.  Please plan to read it if 
you plan to attend on the 18th.   
 

 

Thank you for joining us for worship today! 
  

 

In addition to our 10 am service in the Nave, we are 
also offering another way to participate in-person, by 
watching the livestream of the service on the screen in 
the Fellowship Hall.  For those worshipping in this 
space, communion will be brought to them by Fr. 
Foster.  We also have a simple Eucharist service at 
5:00 pm in the Nave each Sunday. 

BOOK + DINNER CLUB 

mailto:phyllis@love.learn.serve.org


Office Staff is available in the Church Office on 
Monday and Tuesday from 8 am to 1 pm and 
Wednesday and Friday from 9:30 am to 3:00 pm.  
Fr. Foster is in the Office from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  Phyllis is in 
the Office Sunday through Thursday from 9 am to 
4 pm.  We recommend that individuals please call 
before stopping in during the week. 

Do you enjoy working with kids?  We are in need of 
several adults who would like to offer their gifts of 
service to our children and youth.  For more 
information, chat with Phyllis after the service, or ask 
her to contact you to explore your involvement by 
signing up on the bulletin board in the hallway.  You 
can also call the church (419-531-1616), or email 
Phyllis (phyllis@lovelearnserve.org). 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Common Grounds will meet in the Fellowship Hall on 
October 17th following the 10 am service.  Here’s what 
is coming up: 
 

October 17  Home to Home: A partnership 
between Scott HS and Ottawa Hills Jr./Sr. 
HS 

 

 Ben McMurray, Principal of Ottawa Hills 
Jr/Sr High School and Erica Silk, Director 
of Development and Alumni Relations for 
the Ottawa Hills Schools Foundation, talk 
about their initiative to bring Ottawa Hills 
and Scott High Schools together for 
dialogue and discovery of a shared 
common ground.  

 

October 24    Noreen Hanlon, OHHS French teacher 
will talk about the Gay Student Alliance at 
OHHS.   

 

NEEDED:  Children’s Chapel & 
Sunday School Volunteers 
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